WELCOME

August 18, 2024 ANNOUNCEMENTS

WELCOME DR. LEE CLAMP

Today we welcome Dr. Lee Clamp as our special guest
speaker. Dr. Clamp serves as the Associate Executive Di-
rector-Treasurer for the South Carolina Baptist Conven-
tion. Previously he served positions of Transitional Senior
Pastor, Executive Missional Pastor, and Student Pastor for
the First Baptist Church of Barnwell, SC for 16 years. He is
a Chemical Engineering graduate of Clemson University
and received his MDiv and DMin degrees from Southeast-
ern Baptist Theological Seminary. He has been married for
26 years to Leisa and they have three sons Caden (21),
Connor (19), and Corder (12).

SENIOR ADULT SUNDAY

Today is Senior Adult Sunday! All senior adults are invited
to a luncheon in the Life Center immediately following the
11:00am service. We love and appreciate you!

TRUSTEES’ MEETING

The trustees will hold their third quarter meeting today at
5:00pm.

LADIES’ GROUP MEETING

The Margaret Mitchell Group will meet this Wednesday,
August 21, at 2:00pm in Building A.

MEN’S BREAKFAST

All men are invited to a breakfast this Saturday, August
24, at 7:00am in the Life Center. We will delve into the
vital role that prayer serves in the life of the believer, and a
church member will share his personal testimony.

GREETERS/SAFETY TEAM VOLUNTEERS

We need greeters and safety team volunteers for Sundays.

This is a great way to serve and connect with many people.

Next Sunday, August 25, at 5:00pm in Building A, we will
have a greeter and safety team meeting for all partici-
pants and those wanting to know more.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

The Operation Christmas Child items for August are tooth-
brushes and small balls. Please deposit all items in the bins
in the LC and the connector between Buildings B & C.

SENIOR SINGLES

The next Senior Singles meeting will be on Thursday, Sep-
tember 5, from 10am -12pm in Building A. We will have a
guest speaker and lunch will be served. RSVP to Andrea
Hodges at 864-380-3180 via call/text.

Donations Needed: The Senior Singles are collecting shoes
and backpacks/knapsacks to assist the homeless in our
community. The items can be used. We will be accepting
donations through September 4. A collection bin is availa-
ble in the connector between Buildings B & C.

PRESCHOOL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Do you have a heart for our smallest children? Please see
Julie Wilkerson or sign up on the website to volunteer! We
are looking for volunteers to serve during either the 9:45 or
11:00 services as well as Sunday/Wednesday PM services.

JANIE CHAPMAN OFFERING

The Janie Chapman offering for state missions, missions
education, and Kingdom advancement in South Carolina
will be collected this month. Designated offering envelopes
are available in the pews. If you choose to give electroni-
cally or with your tithes envelopes, please note “Janie
Chapman” and the amount. Thank you for your support!

CANDY COLLECTION

Trunk or Treat/Fall Festival is fast approaching! Collection
containers are located in the Ministry Connector between
Buildings B & C and in The Life Center. Please bring a bag
of candy to church each week to donate. Watch the bulle-
tin and newsletter for more details about this year's event.

CHILDREN’S CHOIR

Wednesday Night Live Rids Choir is BACK weekly at
6:30pm for ages 3 years old to 5th grade in the Kidmin
worship suite upstairs in Building C. Nursery for infants to
2 years old will be provided.
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